FULL COST RECOVERY
(a reminder of the email that Ian sent to use after the last meeting)

 On the matter of full cost recovery we have taken legal advice and also consulted with Jenny Lawrence (finance business partner) who has in turn discussed this matter with regional colleagues.  Our position would be that this is unchanged from previous agreements with the SEIPs and that: ‘We have  statutory requirement to remove pupil related funding for pupils permanently excluded, but anything else whether in excess of what is stated in the regulations (pupil led funding) or arrangements for either temporary exclusions, fines, full cost recovery are down to local agreement. That agreement could be covered by all schools signing up to the SIEP SLA but if schools decided not to pay the charge couldn’t be enforced.’.  What is clear is that other LAs in the region are recovering full cost and other  authorities have successfully added effectively a fine (related to permanent exclusions rather than AP as a managed move situation to avoid an exclusion).  Our view would be, therefore, that the wording around full cost recovery should remain unchanged in the agreement for 2018-2020 and we should attempt to recover costs.  This is something we can of course monitor and work with you on over the next two years.  Jenny will be coming to the next Chairs meeting (please see my earlier email) so this can perhaps be picked up again then.

[bookmark: _GoBack]FAIR ACCESS AND ELECTIVE HOME EDUCATION 
(Draft Paragraph arising from Chairs discussion 05.05.18)
Secondary Schools in Leicestershire will use the Fair Access Protocol and Procedure for CYP applying to schools after a period of Elective Home Education if the following criteria apply:
1.  The child is returning to the same phase of education
2. The child has been out of secondary school for no more than a period of two years 
3. The child has not moved address so that the journey to the assigned school (or another setting in the partnership area) would be unreasonable.
Schools agree that the default position for a Fair Access decision will be to return the child to the roll of the school that he or she previously attended.
If the child has additional needs arising from SEMH the child may be referred by the school to the Partnership for support so that the child may not attend the on roll school. The Partnership may decide that the child should be educated full or part time in the on roll school, another partnership school and/or in a partnership programme.  

